Miss Nazam – ul – nisa 

57 Albert st.

Burnely 

BB11 3DB      

THE LETTERS OF DR UMAR AZAM:  LETTER NO.   
To: Nazam           

Dated: 5th June 1991
Dear Nazam,


Assalamu Allaikum,
Thanks for attending the talk on “dreams” and for returning the completed comments forms.

I’m afraid you didn’t follow the instructions very well! One of the sheets was for comments on the talk and the other was for comments on the booklet (as made very clear in the writing at the head of each paper, you mixed up the comments, putting them all together and continuously – still, never mind! I was interested to read your comments any how. 

I would like to clarify some of points raised in your letter. Firstly, I talked about beneficial dreams only in my lecture because the Holy Prophet (pbuh) has said that it is better to keep an evil dream to ourselves and not talk about it. I did make this clear in my lecture but you may not have been concentrating at thee particular time! 

Seriously, I also made the point that if you are not benefiting from good dreams, then there are prayers you need to read, and you also need to remember Allah most High (do Zikr) from the heart, sincerely. So I did give you the solution of how to get religious dreams, asian, were you listening? 

Thirdly, you say,” I really want to see the PROPHET (pbuh) in my dream. Please help me and tell me something I could read to see him.” Your words tell me, nizma, that you have not read the “Practical Islamic Advice” booklet carefully because there is a prayer for exactly this propose on page 10 (point no.51). Please learn that prayer and read it regularly. Will you let me know when you have had a positive result? Please don’t think I am maliciously picking on your inaccuracies, nazam! By correcting you, I am actually helping you, though I admit I am a little cross that many of the things I said didn’t sink into your head 
(as shown by your letter!)

Im pleased to be sending you a preliminary copy f my booklet – VISIONS IN ISLAM (the space on the sheets was originally left for diagrams, but to include these proved to be implacable). I’ll tell you a secret – did you know that I am Mr X in the “DREAMS IN ISLAM” book (and also in these visions)? I thank Allah most high for news of massive, forthcoming reward Insha’Allah. 

Im also sending you two copies of ‘the Islamic times’ booklet, dated march 19999 and May 1999. you are very clever to ask me to include loves on ‘LOVE FOR THE PROPHET (PBUH), in new editions of the booklet, this is clearly an important area of our religion and in fact, there is an article on exactly this topic on pp 67 of the may 1999 booklet, please do read it. Keep in touch. 

W.salaam
Yours sincerely, 
Dr Umar Azam     
